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The Town Board held a Special Meeting to interview for the Assessor’s position on the 
27th day of August 2013 at the Town Hall, the following were present: 
  Supervisor William Watkins 
  Councilwoman Catherine Fedler 
  Councilman Robin McMurray 
  Councilman Gerald Skiff 
  Councilman Douglas Ford 
Others present:  Heather Greenawalt Town Clerk, Laura Chadwick Director of Real 
Property for Washington County, Candidates for the Assessor’s position were Jeffery 
Smith, Garth J. Slocum, Tina K. Dimitriadis, Brian Jackson, Dave Galarneau, Bonnie 
Lampham, Bill McCarty, George Stannard, Michelle Slovak,  
 
Supervisor Watkins called the meeting to order at 10:05 AM and immediately led in the 
Pledge Allegiance to the Flag. 
 
Supervisor Watkins introduced Laura Chadwick the Director of Real Property for 
Washington County.  Councilman Skiff thanked her for joining them for the interview 
process.   
 
Supervisor Watkins announced that the Town Board would be going into executive 
session for the interviews.  He also explained that this position for the Assessor would be 
part time 61/2 hours, 1 day a week, and a salary of $14,500.There were eleven candidates 
that had submitted letters of interest and resumes for the position of Assessor.  The board 
would call the candidates in one by one and ask them a series of questions. 
 
The Town Board entered into executive session at 10:05 AM. 
 
Resolution #41 
Councilman Skiff motioned, Seconded by Councilman McMurray to enter into executive 
session for the purpose of interviewing for the Assessor’s position. 
   

Vote:  Ayes – 5  Noes – 0 
Laura Chadwick director of Real Property entered into the executive session with the 
Town Board Members. 
 
The Board members called the candidates in the office one at a time for the interview. 
 
The Town Board exited executive session at 12:15 PM. 
 
Resolution #42 
Councilman McMurray motioned, Seconded by Councilman Skiff to come out of 
executive session. 
 
  Vote:  Ayes – 5  Noes – 0 
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The Town Board requested that the Town Clerk send letters to the 8 applicants that were 
not selected for the position.   One of the applicants sent email saying that he was no 
longer interested in the position. This would leave two applicants that the Town Board 
would decide at a later date who would be appointed as the Assessor for the Town of 
Cambridge. 
 
There being no further business before the Board, the meeting was moved and carried to 
adjournment at 12:20 PM. 
  
 
      Respectfully yours, 
 
 
      Heather Greenawalt 
      Town Clerk/Town of Cambridge 
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